## THE STATE OF ARIZONA

## GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT

2221 WEST GREENWAY ROAD PHOENIX, AZ 85023-4399 (602) 942-3000 • AZGFD.GOV GOVERNOR
JAMET NAPOLITANO
COMMISSIONERS
CHARRIAN, MICHAEL W. GOLIGHTLY, FLAGSTAFF
WILLIAM H. MCLEAN, GOLD CANYON
BOB HENNERODE, TUCSON
JENNIFER L. MARTIN, PHOENIX
ROBERT R. WOODHOUSE, ROLL
DIRECTOR

DUANE L. SHROUFE DEPUTY DIRECTOR STEVE K. FERRELL



September 14, 2007

Subject: Open House to show Conceptual Design, Ben Avery Master Plan

Dear shooting enthusiast:

The Arizona Game and Fish Department is hosting an open house on Saturday, Oct. 6, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., to give the public an opportunity to view the Ben Avery Shooting Facility conceptual design that is part of the Ben Avery Master Plan. The open house will be held at La Quinta Inn, 2510 W. Greenway Road, Phoenix, Arizona.

The proposed design incorporates many of the suggestions received at user group and focus group meetings in October 2006 and February 2007. Personnel from the Arizona Game and Fish Department and Logan Simpson Design will be on-hand to display maps and answer questions. There is no formal presentation, so you can come by at any time between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.

A map of the conceptual design will also be posted on the Arizona Game and Fish Department Web site at <a href="https://www.azgfd.gov/basf">www.azgfd.gov/basf</a> in the coming week.

The complete draft master plan, including the conceptual design, will be made available for public review in early November.

We look forward to seeing you at the open house.

Sincerely,

Ty Gray

Assistant Director

Information and Education Division